
Memorandum 
Department of Planning and Public Works 
 
 
To:  Planning and Public Works Committee 
 
From: Kristian Corbin, Project Planner 
 
Date:  October 6, 2011 
  
Re: T.S.P. 31-2011 AT&T (1 McBride and Son Center Drive):  A 

request to obtain approval for a Telecommunication Facility Siting 
Permit for a collocation of additional antennas and equipment on 
an existing high structure in a “C8” Planned Commercial District – 
zoned property located at 1 McBride and Son Center Drive on the 
northwest corner of the intersection of Chesterfield Airport Road 
and McBride and Son Center Drive (17U330167). 

 
Summary 
 
AT&T has requested an amendment to a telecommunications siting permit to 
allow for the location of upgraded antennas to facilitate 4G LTE data service on 
a high structure located on the northwest corner of the intersection of 
Chesterfield Airport Road and McBride and Son Center Drive.  
 
City of Chesterfield Ordinance 2391, which governs telecommunications and 
facilities siting, requires that the Planning Commission provide a venue for 
public hearing for Telecommunications Siting Permits. Please note, the 
Planning Commission does not provide a recommendation to the City Council, 
but rather generates a list of issues during the hearing. At the public hearing 
on September 26, 2011, there were no issues identified with this request.  
 
Attached are copies of the site plan, elevations, boundary plat, and propagation 
study. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 

  
Kristian Corbin 
Project Planner 
 
CC:    Michael G. Herring, City Administrator 

Rob Heggie, City Attorney 
Michael O. Geisel, Director of Planning & Public Works 
Aimee Nassif, Planning & Development Services Director 

 
Attachments:  AT&T 4G LTE Upgrade Packet 

III. C.  




















